(Translated from Chinese)

Receipt is hereby acknowledged of joint communication No. UA CHN 5/2020 from
the Working Group on Enforced or Involuntary Disappearances; the Working Group on
Arbitrary Detention; the Special Rapporteur on the promotion and protection of the right to
freedom of opinion and expression; the Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights
defenders; and the Special Rapporteur on torture and other cruel, inhuman or degrading
treatment or punishment, of the United Nations Human Rights Council. The Chinese
Government wishes to make the following reply to the joint communication:

Shao Zhongguo is a 50-year-old male from Yuncheng, Shanxi Province. On 31
August 2019 he was placed in criminal detention by the Shanxi Province public security
authorities, in accordance with the law, on suspicion of creating a disturbance and inciting
subversion of State power, and on 26 September his arrest was approved by the People’s
Procuratorate. On 14 November his case was submitted by the People’s Procuratorate for
prosecution before a court. The case has still not been heard. Mr. Shao is in detention at the
Yuncheng Municipal Detention Centre. It has been ascertained that Mr. Shao is currently in
good health and the Chinese judicial authorities have throughout the case fully dealt with it
in accordance with the law, protecting all of his legal rights. There has been no so called
“ill-treatment” in the investigation and handling of this case.

Gao Zhisheng is a 51-year-old male from Yulin, Shaanxi Province. In December
2006 he was sentenced to 3 years’ imprisonment and a suspended sentence of 5 years, and
he was stripped of his political rights for 1 year, for instigation of subversion of the political
power of the State. On 6 January 2011, Beijing Municipal Intermediate People’s Court No.
1 revoked his suspended sentence and, in accordance with the law, assigned him to serve
his original sentence. In August 2014 Mr. Gao was released, having served his sentence.
Since his release, the public security authorities have not taken any coercive measures
against him.
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No.GJ/19 /2020

The Permanent Mission of the People’s Republic of China to the
United Nations Office at Geneva and other International Organizations in
Switzerland presents its compliments to the Office of the High
Commissioner for Human Rights and with reference to the joint urgent
appeal [UA CHN 5/2020] dated 12 March 2020, has the honor to transmit
herewith the reply by the Chinese Government.

The Permanent Mission of the People’s Republic of China to the
United Nations Office at Geneva and other International Organizations in
Switzerland avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Office of the
High Commissioner for Human Rights the assurances of its highest
consideration.

Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights
GENEVA
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